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CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Ribble Valley Borough Council . Do not click links or open attachments unless 

you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 
 

 
Dear Mr Macholc, 

  
Thank you for consulting us on the EIA Scoping request for the installation of tunnelled pipework at the Bowland 
Section of the Haweswater Aqueduct and associated works (ref Application 3/2019/0977) and EIA scoping request for 
the installation of tunnelled pipework at the Marl Hill Section of the Haweswater Aqueduct and associated works (ref 
Application 3/2019/0981). 

  

We have reviewed the “Haweswater Aqueduct Resilience Programme: Proposed Bowland Section – EIA Scoping 
Report” (October 2019) with particularly regard to chapters 7 (water environment), 9 (ecology) and 14 (communities 
and health). 
  
We are satisfied that the scope for assessment of biodiversity interests is appropriate but would like to see the 
potential for impact on agri-environment schemes (e.g. Countryside Stewardship, Higher Level Stewardship) to be 
specifically addressed with regard to: 

• The impact on the ability of agreement holders to deliver against existing agri-environment scheme obligations, and 

• The impact on the eligibility of land to be entered into new agreements.  

  
Kind regards, 
Katherine 

Katherine Tonge 

Lead Adviser 

Uplands and Farmland Conservation Team – Cheshire to Lancashire 

Natural England, 2nd Floor, Arndale House, Manchester, M4 3AQ 

020802 65323 

07818 454 735 

www.gov.uk/naturalengland 

We are here to secure a healthy natural environment for people to enjoy, where wildlife is protected and 
England’s traditional landscapes are safeguarded for future generations. 

We now offer free and chargeable advice to land owners and managers planning works on Sites of Special 

Scientific Interest through SSSI Advice Service   

  

To help Developers consider the environment Natural England offers two chargeable services:  

- the Discretionary Advice Service (DAS) which can provide advice on planning/licensing proposals  

- the Pre-submission Screening Service (PSS) for European Protected Species mitigation licence applications. 
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In an effort to reduce Natural England’s carbon footprint, I will, wherever possible, avoid travelling to meetings and 
attend via audio, video or web conferencing.  
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